Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 20th September 2010, at the Pentyrch Village Hall
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Lindsay Davies, Gill Rees, 





Penri Williams, Wynford Ellis Owen, Mike Jones, Sheila Dafis,





Stewart McKay, Sara Pickard & John Harrison, 



County Councillor:
Craig Williams (arrived late)
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Sandie Rosser & Eric Priday

Councillors were advised that Cllr Rosser was in hospital having an operation.  Members wanted it recorded in the minutes that they hoped that she made a speedy recovery.
76
Police Matters
PC Huw Thomas was not present as he was on leave; however the Clerk had received details of the incidents and crimes recorded over the previous two month period since the last meeting. 
Pentyrch ~ 7 crimes & incidents
1. Penuel Rd - Theft of number plate - 08/08

2. Pen y Cwm - Theft from motor vehicle - 08/08

3. Pen y Cwm - anti-social behaviour (neighbour nuisance) - 08/08

4. Fairmeadow - anti-social behaviour and Criminal damage to car - 11/09

5. High Corner, Spar - anti-social behaviour - 08/09

6. Penuel Road - Burglary to Bowling green - 15/09

7. Cefn Colstyn Farm - Fly tipping-18/09

Creigiau ~ 7 crimes & incidents
1. Cardiff Rd, Creigiau-Drugs - 11/08

2. Parc y Fro - underage drinking at camp site - 25/08

3. Heol Pant y Gored - Theft of number plate - 29/08

4. Creigiau Quarry - criminal damage to fence - 02/09

5. Cardiff Rd (Tesco) - Youth Annoyance - 02/09 @ 22.00
6. Llantrisant Rd, Capel Llanilltern - youths in car throwing eggs at pedestrian - 03/09

7. Ffordd Dinefwr - Theft of tax disc - 18/09

Gwaelod y Garth ~ 1 crime

1. Nant y Gwaelod  - Theft from motor vehicle - 17/09

Cllr Jones requested that the Clerk ask the Police how many drugs arrests had been made in Pentyrch in the previous 18 months.  A general discussion followed during which Cllr Davies wanted to know why the Council would need this information.  Cllr Jones advised that he had been told of a Police incident in Heol Danyrodyn within the previous two weeks which had lasted for some six hours, yet no reference had been made to this in the Police report.  In addition, an incident had occurred in Heol Penllwyn some 12 months previously and Cllr Jones had no recollection of that incident being reported.  The Clerk advised that there may be good and valid reasons for this, such as the matter being sub-judice, nevertheless, following the discussion, the Councillors felt that this information should be sought from the Police if available.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones also asked whether PCSOs in South Wales were trained in traffic control and could therefore take over from school crossing patrols if need be and he also requested that the Clerk ascertain whether the lorry he had reported in the village had been attending a specific address.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr McKay advised that he had contacted the Police on three occasions in the summer recess in relation to the presence of a ‘rag & bone’ lorry trawling around the streets.  He was particularly concerned at the children on the lorry who were trying garage doors.  He asked if the Clerk could query what enquiries were made as a consequence of his phone calls.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Davies queried whether the Clerk had been spoken to by PC Thomas regarding litter in the woodlands at GYG following on from the PACT meeting at the beginning of September.  The Clerk advised that he had not spoken to the officer since the PACT meeting.
77
Public Session

There was 1 member of the public present.  Kenneth Hughes stated that he had wanted to ask the County Councillor about the state of the roads in Pentyrch and also supported Cllr Jones in relation to the limited powers of the PCSOs.  
78
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

There were no matters arising.
79
Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 19th July 2010
The minutes were accepted and duly signed.
80
Matters Arising
Paragraph 65 (Paragraph 44)
Cllr Jones felt that the Council should be asking for the report from Supt Gough, and not just him.  He felt that the Council were being fobbed off by the Police.  The Chairman advised him that he was stating an opinion and not a ‘matter arising’.  

Paragraph 65 (Paragraph 55)
Cllr Owen conceded that he had received a response from Mandy Evans, CCC, regarding the lack of facilities at the bus-stop opposite Queen Charlotte Drive.  A general discussion occurred and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact Mandy Evans seeking time-scales for a hard standing or shelter at the site and also copy Cty Cllr Bowen into the correspondence.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 67.5
Cllr Dafis advised the cost of purchasing refreshments for the meeting with the Creigiau youths in August had come in under the budget of £50 granted at the July meeting.  The Clerk advised that just over £30 had been spent.
81
Community Link
Cllr Williams advised the meeting that the closing date for the Christmas Link was the 15th November.  Cllr Dafis asked the Clerk if he would, again, include a general reminder about the overgrowth or hedges and trees in his article for the Link.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Dafis also requested that the poster, which was being put up around Creigiau advertising the launch of the Creigiau Youth Club, be included in the next edition of the Link.  The Clerk advised he would scan the poster in and then send it to the editor.  It was also decided that the poster should also be placed in Pentyrch as an invitation to Pentyrch youths to attend.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Davies felt that there should be photographs of grant recipients published in the Link and the Clerk advised he would enquire into this.  Clerk to arrange
82
Clerk’s Report
82.1 & 7
Grants
The Clerk advised members that he had received 4 applications for grants from: Clare Barnett, the Community Education officer in respect of the establishment of the Creigiau Youth Club; Creigiau Netball; the Gwaelod y Garth Fireworks Display group and the Garth District Guides.  Cllr Williams proposed that grants of £200, £100, £100 and £50 respectively be awarded and a general discussion ensued.  It was agreed, following some amendments to the proposal, that the grants would be awarded as follows:

1 Creigiau Youth Club ~ £300  

2 Creigiau Netball ~ £100

3 Gwaelod y Garth Fireworks Display group ~ £200

4 The Garth District Guides ~ £100

Clerk to arrange
Cllr Williams felt that Cllr Dafis should be congratulated for the work that she had done in establishing a Senior Youth Club in Creigiau and this was agreed by all.
82.2
Draft Charter between CCC and the Community Councils 
The Chairman thanked the Clerk for the work he had undertaken in compiling a précis of the changes to the draft Charter, which was agreed in 2009, with the amended version that had now been received.  It was felt that the changes were minor in nature and reflected changes that had occurred in the intervening period.  The Clerk advised the meeting that he had attended an SLCC training day on 14th September and the Clerk from Lisvane CC had suggested a meeting with the Clerks and Chairs of the six Cardiff Community Councils to ensure that a united front was being portrayed, however, the nature of the changes were so minor that the Clerk questioned whether this was worthwhile.  It was agreed that the Clerk would advise the other Councils that the PCC were happy with the draft charter and saw no point in a further meeting, unless there was something specific the other Councils wished to address.  Clerk to arrange
82.3 
5 Round Barrows on Garth Hill
The Clerk read out the letter received from CADW and advised Councillors that CADW were intending to extend the area around each barrow to ensure that any archaeological remains were protected.  There were no objections made but Cllr Williams suggested that a copy of the letter be sent to Don Llewellyn of the Pentyrch Historical Society for his information.  Clerk to arrange
82.4
Rest Centre
The Clerk advised members that the Auction would take place at the Vale Hotel at 6pm on Monday 18th October 2010.
82.5
Fairmeadow, Pentyrch ~ Highway Improvements
The Clerk advised members of the intention to hold an opening ceremony, details of which he would circulate to all Councillors in case they wished to attend.
82.6
Standards Conference Wales 2010
The Clerk explained that the Standards Conference Wales would be held this year in Cardiff and, as such, each Community Council was invited to send a delegate.  The only member to volunteer to attend was Cllr Thomas and it was agreed he would represent the PCC.  Clerk to arrange
83
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £10,082.60p and receipts of £1,113.00p were recorded for July & August 2010.  These were proposed as accepted by Cllr Williams, seconded by Cllr Harrison and agreed.
84
Planning Applications
There were 13 planning applications to consider, some of which had already been dealt with in the intervening period and were, therefore, for information only.  The 13 were:
a) 10/01299/DCH ~ Rocky Bank, Garth Hill, Gwaelod y Garth.  This was for information only as the permission had been refused on 9th September 2010.
b) 10/01302/DCO ~ 22 Heol y Pentre, Pentyrch.  This was for information only as the application had subsequently been withdrawn.
c) 10/01315/DCO ~ Pentyrch Primary School, Bronllwyn, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
d) 10/01337/DCH ~ 1 Parc y Bryn, Creigiau.   This was for information only as the permission had been granted on 23rd August 2010.
e) 10/01360/DCH ~ Castle Cottage, Church Road, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.

f) 10/01462/DCO ~ 2 Penmaes, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
g) 10/01529/DCH ~ 3 Maes y Sarn, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
h) 10/01527/DCH ~ Cae yr Arfau, Heol Creigiau, Creigiau.  No adverse comments
i) 10/01635/DCH ~ 25 Parc y Bryn, Creigiau.  Three Councillors, namely Cllrs Owen, Thomas and Dafis, advised that they had received a complaint regarding this development from the neighbour at 27 Parc y Bryn, Peter Morgan.  It was explained to other members that Peter Morgan’s wife was Caroline Morgan, who was employed as a part-time worker in the PCC offices.  Councillors decided that this did not constitute a conflict of interest as they had been approached independently to support Mr Morgan’s objections to the planning application.  The plans were examined and the Councillors discussed the application.  The property is the penultimate property on the western side of Parc y Bryn as you go into a cul-de-sac and right hand bend.  There is no pavement between Nos 25 – 29 with shared entrances to each house replacing any formal pavement.  The loss of the garage associated with a reduction in the drive would mean that anything other than a very small car would need to be parked on the road, which is contrary to PCC policy, and there was insufficient space for this to occur without impeding the access to the adjoining houses.  In addition the proposed wall between Nos 25 and 27 would mean that any car driven onto the drive of 27 could not be exited from the passenger side.  It was felt that the application was a gross overdevelopment of the site, which was clear from the intention to increase the footprint of the building from 57.8 sq m to 108 sq.m.  The members agreed to support the objections detailed by Peter Morgan and as laid out in his summary of objections. Clerk to arrange
j) 10/01676/DCH ~ Chestnuts, Cardiff Road, Creigiau.  Cllr McKay immediately declared an interest as his own house backed on to this property.  However, before he withdrew, he advised that he had examined the plans and would have no objection in any case.  The remaining Councillors decided that there were no adverse comments.
k) 10/01612/DCH
~ 1 Banc yr Afon, Gwaelod y Garth.  This application had been received that day as a CD-ROM.  In view of this, it was decided that the Clerk would download the information onto the computer and then send it electronically to Cllrs Davies and Rosser who would then pass any objections back to the Clerk.  Clerk to arrange
l) 10/01646/DCH ~ Ivy Nook, Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth.  This application had been received that day as a CD-ROM.  In view of this, it was decided that the Clerk would download the information onto the computer and then send it electronically to Cllrs Davies and Rosser who would then pass any objections back to the Clerk.  Clerk to arrange
m) 10/01662/DCH ~ Cwr y Coed, Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth.  This application had been received that day as a CD-ROM.  In view of this, it was decided that the Clerk would download the information onto the computer and then send it electronically to Cllrs Davies and Rosser who would then pass any objections back to the Clerk.  Clerk to arrange

Two issues that were discussed during the Council’s deliberations into the planning applications were also agreed to be minuted.  Firstly, Cllr Jones, wished to comment that in his view (a) applications were getting bigger, (b) there was no consistency in approval and (c) precedence were being set in each of the villages.  

The Clerk advised that there was an increasing tendency by Development Control to send out a CD-ROM of the application which was expensive in terms of postage, stationery and computer peripherals.  He intended asking Development Control to send future applications as an attachment to an email rather than CD-ROM.  Clerk to arrange
85
Correspondence
Cllr Davies queried the Radyr Village Plan recorded at 17th August and was shown the finished document.  The Clerk advised members that the information in the Village Plan was the sort of information that was included within the Community Link.
86
To consider Road and Traffic Management issues 
Cllr Rees raised the prospect of white lines at Heol Pant y Gored/Station Road, Creigiau as she felt that bend was dangerous.  She was advised that this had been suggested previously and had, in fact, been agreed by CCC and was backed by Cty Cllr Bowen.  However the opportunity to include this work within the re-surfacing work had been lost.  The Clerk was asked to chase up the matter with CCC and Cty Cllr Bowen. Clerk to arrange
Cllr Rees also raised the issue of the vehicle-activated speed sign at the Llantrisant Road by the old Creigiau nurseries.  The Clerk advised her that the signs had not yet been activated and were currently collecting data on traffic volume and speed prior to the introduction of a 40 mph limit on this dangerous stretch of road.

Cllr Jones asked that the Council receive all the audit information they had requested from CCC insisting that there was more information available and a discussion ensued over the reason for the request and what the information would achieve.  This was concluded by the members being asked to vote on whether they wished the Clerk to write to CCC requesting further information.  Cllrs Jones and Harrison voted for the proposal and the remaining Councillors voted against it.
Cllr Jones then asked if the Clerk could follow up the report he had prepared for CCC in relation to the inadequate signage regarding the 7.5 HGV weight limit restriction in Pentyrch.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones then referred to the re-surfacing of the road at Heol Pant y Gored and describing the subsequent complaints by neighbours as a ‘shambles’ and blamed the executive member, Cty Cllr Bowen.  The Clerk reminded Councillors that Cty Cllr Bowen had received a letter from Mark Foweraker, CCC, in respect of road safety concerns at Heol Pant y Gored.  This letter had been sent to the Clerk by Cty Cllr Bowen who had then circulated the letter to all Councillors on the 26th July, inviting them to respond to him so that he might formulate a response to CCC.  The only response he had seen had been from Cllr Jones who had sent an email directly to Cty Cllr Bowen, which he had copied to the Clerk.  As a consequence, the Clerk was unable to respond to the letter from Cty Cllr Bowen.
The Clerk went on to remind members that he had received an email from Ruth Chapman, CCC, on 25th August 2010, in which she had sought clarification on exactly what the PCC wanted to know following a request made to the CCC following the May meeting.  Again, the Clerk had circulated the email to all Councillors and the Clerk hoped that this meeting would now provide the specifics of what members wished the Clerk to convey to Ruth Chapman.

Cllr Thomas stated that his main concern was the problems caused on our rural roads by the lack of pavements and the consequent nearness of hedges and trees.  The three roads he felt were the worst affected were:

1 Heol Goch, Pentyrch where the encroaching trees forced larger vehicles, predominantly coaches, to veer towards the centre of the road to avoid the overhanging branches.

2 Heol Pant y Gored between Pentyrch and Creigiau where at the culvert, the narrowest part of the road, there were large trees abutting the stone edge.

3 The A.4119, Llantrisant Road where, on the bends between Robin Hill and the Nursing Home, there were trees on either side of the road.

Cllr Harrison supported Cllr Thomas in this matter and it was agreed that the Clerk would respond to Ruth Chapman in this respect in the first instance.  Clerk to arrange
87
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	21.7.10
	Sheila Dafis
	There are a series of pot holes on Heol Creigiau near the junction of Parc Castell y Mynach, opposite the house called Garthmore.
	Email to C2C

	21.7.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Street lamp No. 3 at the lower end of Castle Close needs attention as residents tell me that the light goes off during the evening leaving the garage area very dark.
	Email to C2C

	26.7.10
	Sandie Rosser
	On entering the village from Pentyrch after the entrance to Garth Newydd on the right hand side there is a overgrowth of vegetation and brambles which are overhanging the path and are catching children in the face as they walk past. This overgrowth continues to the entrance to the Garth Garage.
	Email to C2C


	26.7.10
	Sandie Rosser
	I have had a complaint from a resident about Veolia buses which do not turn up according to the timetable.  This complaint has been ongoing for at least 2 years and individual residents have been contacting the bus company themselves.  Two examples; Friday 16th July the 9.30am bus did not turn up in Gwaelod-y-Garth.; Saturday 24th July the 12.30pm bus did not leave from the Kingsway. There are cases of the bus not picking up from Asda leaving passengers with their weekly shopping to walk from Taffs Well.  Some of these passengers are 85 and 87years old. Some of the excuses given are; bus broken down - this happens frequently. No drivers available - again frequently.  I have been asked if you could write to the Welsh Office and Cardiff County Council complaining about the frequency of buses not turning up and leaving passengers stranded.  The bus company is given a grant to run this "service", but it seem only if and when they feel like it. Potential passengers are cautious about venturing out of the village in case they cannot get home.(Perhaps this is a ploy by Veolia who can claim there are no passengers and will cancel this service). Also, can passengers who are stranded in Cardiff/Asda claim for a taxi fare home?
	Letter to CCC and WAG

	26.7.10
	Sandie Rosser
	I know I have mentioned this before, but the brambles down the zigzag, both sides, are dangerously overgrown and catching people as they negotiate the path,   there are also leaves on the steps and rubbish.  I make this point again because this route is used extensively by elderly people, who have to use this route when the bus from Cardiff fails to turn up!  The path leading to the zigzag opposite Glan-y-Afon needs cutting back as children and pushchairs are forced off the path and onto the road.  It looks as if someone has made an attempt to cut the brambles - and made a bad job of it!!
	Email to C2C

	26.7.10
	Gill Rees
	The bus-stop on Bronllwyn, on the western side of the road and closest to Heol Pant y Gored has an abutting hedge that is overgrown and needs cutting back.
	Email to C2C

	26.7.10
	Gill Rees
	There is a pot-hole on Heol Pant y Gored close to the 30 mph sign some 50 yards from the junction with Bronllwyn, Pentyrch and where the Slow/Araf road marking is.
	Email to C2C

	29.7.10
	Sandie Rosser
	Congratulations on your recent coup regarding "Bertie Waldron's seat".  I wonder if you could "work your magic" and persuade Phil Rowlands to renovate  the remaining two seats in the village which are  down the zigzag and are in an appalling condition.  One seat is dedicated to Will George who was a former Clerk and Councillor. There is also a seat by Garth Olwg, which is in quite good condition but it would be nice to have it confirmed, so perhaps  there would only  be an additional two.
	Email to Phil Rowlands

	29.7.10
	Stewart McKay
	The lighting in Parc y Coed at the section that ends in the cul-de-sac at No 28 is not working.
	Email to C2C

	29.7.10
	Stewart McKay
	The road surface in Parc y Coed at the section that ends in the cul-de-sac at No 28 is breaking up despite being only recently surface dressed for the second time inside a year.  It is believed that the rubbish lorry’s attempts to carry out a three point turn at the end of the cul-de-sac are the main cause of the problem.
	Email to C2C

	29.7.10
	Stewart McKay
	I have noticed that there has been a lot of gypsies coming round Parc y Coed more than once or twice a week searching for scrap.  I have noted the index number of the vehicle and passed it to 101.
	For information

	3.8.10
	Sandie Rosser
	Could you please arrange for the overgrowth of Buddleia (butterfly bush) to be cleared from the pavement that serves the Gwaelod-y-Garth Industrial estates (ie. Police traffic H.Q.) along Main Road, Gwaelod-y-Garth. The bush is growing through the fence and forces pavement users to walk out onto the busy road.
	Email to C2C

	5.8.10
	Lindsay Davies
	Further to previous correspondence I can see no improvement in the state of the lane from River Glade to the Taffs Well bridge, Gwaelod y Garth, both in terms of overgrowth and, as the owner of neighbouring Furnace Hall bungalow has pointed out, clearance of the drain/gutters outside his property at the foot of the slope and into the path which used to be cleaned regularly by a small mechanical sweeper but no longer receives any attention. I am aware that the parks dept were working in the area recently but they have not touched this particular patch. As a consequence the whole area is now messy and potentially dangerous as, yet again, the overgrowth of buddleia there (and over the path opposite Southglade, as previously reported) is obscuring the lights.
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	There are pot holes on the narrow traffic calming crossing on Heol Creigiau near the junction of Ty Nant road.  This is an important area to be attended to, because the Water Board has done work on a main water system here in the past, and the area is eroding away again.
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	There are several pot holes on the Tregarth Close/Court junction with Tynant Road, Creigiau. 
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	The 'Bus Stop / Safle Bysiau' road sign by the school in Tregarth Close/Court, Creigiau is eroding and fading.
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Pavements in Creigiau, in general, are not good to say the least, and some areas are very bad by now.  Please could we ask Cardiff to look at the pavements outside the school in the Tregarth Close/Court area. on both sides of the road to identify the cracked and broken paving slabs.  With the school holidays, it would be an ideal time to see to this repair work.  Small feet catch in the smallest of cracks, and edges of uneven paviers.
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	There is a Pot hole on centre of Heol Creigiau, Creigiau between ‘Tregarth Lodge’ and ‘Gwynfa’. ( near the Golf Club )
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Please could you also report to 'Leisure' Cardiff, that the skate boarding area needs some attention?  There is a panel with a loose corner which could be dangerous for the young people who skate there.  I am willing to meet up and show the area concerned if needed.
	Email to M. Murphy, CCC (Leisure Services)

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Please could you report the following pot holes to Cardiff for their attention?  

1. Pot hole on Station Road, Creigiau at the junction with the entrance to The Terrace.

2. Pot hole on Station Road, Creigiau, on the railway bridge and adjacent to the entrance to Station Houses

3.  Several pot holes on Station Road Creigiau in and around the corner, near the recreation field and where Station Road joins on to Heol Pant y Gored.
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Could you also give me the contact number. for the person responsible for the cricket pavilion as we may need to shelter, with the youth picnic meeting, planned on August 11th. if the weather is wet.
	Advised

	11.8.10
	Stuart Thomas
	There is an “unsuitable for heavy vehicles” notice where you come off the A.4119 on to Tynant Road, Creigiau, but no notice coming the other way.
	Email to C2C

	29.7.10
	Stewart McKay
	The road surface in Parc y Coed at the section that ends in the cul-de-sac at No 28 is breaking up despite being only recently surface dressed for the second time inside a year.  It is believed that the Rubbish lorry’s attempts to carry out a three point turn at the end of the cul-de-sac are the main cause of the problem.
	Email to C2C

	29.7.10
	Stewart McKay
	I have noticed that there has been a lot of gypsies coming round Parc y Coed more than once or twice a week searching for scrap.  I have noted the index number of the vehicle and passed it to 101.
	For information

	3.8.10
	Sandie Rosser
	Could you please arrange for the overgrowth of Buddleia (butterfly bush) to be cleared from the pavement that serves the Gwaelod-y-Garth Industrial estates (ie. Police traffic H.Q.) along Main Road, Gwaelod-y-Garth. The bush is growing through the fence and forces pavement users to walk out onto the busy road.
	Email to C2C

	5.8.10
	Lindsay Davies
	Further to previous correspondence I can see no improvement in the state of the lane from River Glade to the Taffs Well bridge, Gwaelod y Garth, both in terms of overgrowth and, as the owner of neighbouring Furnace Hall bungalow has pointed out, clearance of the drain/gutters outside his property at the foot of the slope and into the path which used to be cleaned regularly by a small mechanical sweeper but no longer receives any attention. I am aware that the parks dept were working in the area recently but they have not touched this particular patch. As a consequence the whole area is now messy and potentially dangerous as, yet again, the overgrowth of buddleia there (and over the path opposite Southglade, as previously reported) is obscuring the lights.
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	There are pot holes on the narrow traffic calming crossing on Heol Creigiau near the junction of Ty Nant road.  This is an important area to be attended to, because the Water Board has done work on a main water system here in the past, and the area is eroding away again.
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	There are several pot holes on the Tregarth Close/Court junction with Tynant Road, Creigiau. 
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	The 'Bus Stop / Safle Bysiau' road sign by the school in Tregarth Close/Court, Creigiau is eroding and fading
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Pavements in Creigiau, in general, are not good to say the least, and some areas are very bad by now.  Please could we ask Cardiff to look at the pavements outside the school in the Tregarth Close/Court area. on both sides of the road to identify the cracked and broken paving slabs.  With the school holidays, it would be an ideal time to see to this repair work.  Small feet catch in the smallest of cracks, and edges of uneven paviers.
	Email to C2C

	9.8.10
	Sheila Dafis
	There is a Pot hole on centre of Heol Creigiau, Creigiau between ‘Tregarth Lodge’ and ‘Gwynfa’. ( near the Golf Club )
	Email to C2C

	9.9.10
	Sheila Dafis
	I attended the PACT meeting on Tuesday September 7th. at Creigiau Primary School.  Huw Thomas, the new Beat Manager for the area, gave a welcome to 8 Creigiau residents. Unfortunately there were no St. Fagans residents present as updates were given on St, Fagans issues.  Cllr. Delme Bowen gave an update on traffic calming measures in the area.  Problem parking outside Creigiau Primary School is an ongoing issue which Pc Huw Thomas is pursuing.  A Tesco representative was present and reported that there was no news on the disability access issue at Tesco, but that Royal Mail had been there to do a survey.  Tesco will keep in touch with any developments.  The next PACT meeting will be held at St, Fagans Community Hall in October at 7p.m. ( date to be confirmed.)
	For information

	9.9.10
	Lindsay Davies
	I walked the path in question tonight and found it to be clearer than when I reported it on the 3rd August apart from the massive overgrowth of buddleia (about 5 very large bushes) opposite Furnace Hall Bungalow's garages.  The overgrowth extends over half of the two-lane width path at this point.  Can CCC please be asked to clear it.  Currently, although he has not said so, I would think it less likely that the owner of Furnace Hall bungalow will take early steps to cut back his trees to reveal the Council's streetlights on Riverglade at the side of his land (the subject of separate correspondence) whilst the Council itself has done nothing to clear the way outside his house.  Please pass on my grateful thanks to whoever (County or Community Council) responded to my long-outstanding request to clear the pavement opposite Southglade of buddleia.
	Email to C2C

	9.9.10
	Stuart Thomas
	The pavement on the south-western side of the A.4119 Llantrisant Road, Creigiau, between the Cardiff Road junction and the Tynant Road junction is virtually impassable because of the overgrowth from the trees and hedging that are blocking passage.  In addition the north-eastern side of the road is littered with debris in the gutter and the hedgerow.
	Email to C2C


	15.9.10
	Stuart Thomas
	‘On the A.4119, Llantrisant Road between the entrance to Parc y justice (opposite the junction with Heol St y Nyll) and the start of the houses on the north-east side of the road at Capel Llanilltern, a limb has broken away from a tree growing close to the highway which is dangerous to traffic exiting the nasty bends as vehicles would have to stray into the centre of the road to avoid it.’  
	Email to C2C

	16.9.10
	Eric Priday
	Could you get Colin to have a go at clearing the footpath between Lon y fro and Penuel Rd. There's a full width tarmac path under there which in places has now nearly disappeared. It would be nice if it could re-appear for the winter!
	CMO advised

	20.9.10
	Gill Rees
	The weight restriction sign on Heol Pant y Gored is overgrown and needs cutting back
	Clerk to arrange

	20.9.10
	Lindsay Davies
	At the PACT meeting PC Huw Thomas that the Neighbourhood team has access to a speed gun and they would be carrying out spot checks on roads in the area.
	For information

	20.9.10
	Lindsay Davies
	Veolia has not been serving GYG well again and I have received two complaints in the last week that the bus is not turning up.
	Clerk to arrange

	20.9.10
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	I am concerned that the relationship between the PCC and CCC will be harmed by constant criticism by members and demands for information which is historical.  I feel that blame is not always one way and that we also should look at ourselves in respect of our own behaviour and amend it accordingly. [Cllrs Jones and Harrison objected to this comment]
	For information

	20.9.10
	Mike Jones
	I have received complaints from residents regarding the siting of bins on Heol Danyrodyn and I have written to CCC querying their public liability Insurance in respect of these issues.
	No further action by the Clerk

	20.9.10
	Mike Jones
	I am pursuing the issue over the ‘kids for a fiver’ scheme with Cardiff bus which the residents of Pentyrch are excluded from enjoying.
	No further action by the Clerk

	20.9.10
	Mike Jones
	I went to a Community Council meeting in Ruabon recently where they had a presentation by the Fire Service detailing what they can provide for old and vulnerable persons and this includes smoke alarms, deep-fat fryers, etc.  We should invite the Fire Service to give a short presentation to ourselves as we can assist in identifying those most in need of assistance within our own community.
	Clerk to enquire

	20.9.10
	Sheila Dafis
	At Creigiau surgery on Parc y Bryn, Creigiau, there are pot-holes that have had yellow lines around them for weeks.  Could this be followed with CCC please?
	Clerk to arrange

	20.9.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Could you check with the Police the date for the next PACT meeting in St Fagans as the one we have is wrong/
	Clerk to arrange

	20.9.10
	Sheila Dafis
	I would like to wish Cllr Owen success on his Winston Churchill Scholarship in America where he will be looking at the work done in drug/alcohol centres to bring some of the ideas back here for treating the addictions.
	For information

	20.9.10
	Stuart Thomas
	The is a tremendous amount of logs and debris going down-stream on the Nant Coslech, Creigiau possibly originating  at our land behind Parc Castell y Mynach.  Could the CMOs investigate whether this is the case and could the matter be reported to whoever is responsible for the stream.
	Clerk to arrange


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.10 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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